REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: JANUARY 11, 2017

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGE&;%

BY: RAMIRO S. ADEVA, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR/CITY ENGINEER @_

SUBJECT: CONTRACT AWARD FOR THE AGOURA ROAD WIDENING - FIBER
OPTIC PROJECT; NIB 14-01B

On November 9, 2016, the City Council authorized staff to seek bids for the Agoura Road
Widening — Fiber Optic Project, NIB 14-01B, which proposes to instail fiber optic
interconnect within Agoura Road, between Reyes Adobe Road and Kanan Road. In
addition, CCTV cameras will be installed at the signalized intersections to allow
monitoring of traffic within the City.

The bid package also included two alternate items, which would extend the proposed
infrastructure along the following two road segments on Agoura Road: (1) between
westerly City limit and Reyes Adobe Road, and (2) between Kanan Road and Cornell
Road. These alternate items provide the flexibility to add either, or both, item(s)
depending on the bid results.

On December 15, 2016, the City received one (1) sealed bid for the Project. The bid result
was as follows:

CONTRACTOR TOTAL BASE BID | TOTAL BASE +
ADDITIVE 1 & 2
Tetra Tech Utility Construction, Inc. $789,295.00 $1,334,295.00

Staff has reviewed the bid of the apparent low bidder, Tetra Tech Utility Construction,
Inc., and deemed their bid responsive and acceptable. Furthermore, the amount of
$1,334,295.00, which covers the Total Base Bid plus the two alternate items, is
reasonable, and would yield significant benefits for the business community of the City if
constructed from the westerly City limits to Cornell Road.

Tetra Tech Utility Construction, provided references to similar projects for other public
agencies, including fiber optic interconnection and CCTV, and all were exceptional.
Construction is anticipated to take approximately 2 to 3 months, with no work to be done
on holidays.



The project is considered a part of the Agoura Road Widening project and will be funded
entirely with Measure R funds.

RECOMMENDATION
Staff respectfully recommends the City Council:

1. Award the contract for the Agoura Road Widening — Fiber Optic Project; NIB 14-
01B to Tetra Tech Utility Construction, Inc.; and

2. Authorize the Mayor to sign the contract agreement for $1,334,295.00, which is
the Total Base Bid price plus Additive Items 1 and 2.



